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Tarzana Neighborhood Council

Budget Committee Meeting

February 16, 2011

Minutes

 
 
Attending – Chairperson Harvey Goldberg, committee members, Max Flehinger, Ken Schwartz, Evan Levi and Allan Wertheim.

 

Absent – Burt Sokoloff, Murdoch Pourkhani and Chris McManus.

 

Also attending: TNC Council persons Al Abrams, Gary Mittin and Joyce Greene TNC Energy & Environmental Committee. – Bria Didszun and Principal Ibia Gomez Nestle Ave Elementary School - Lorraine Shust from Tarzana Elementary School – Phil Merlin and Elaine Angel. – Sharon Brewer stakeholder.

 

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Harvey Goldberg @ 6:30 PM at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center.
 

A motion made by Ken Schwartz to accept the minutes of the January 19, 2011 Budget Committee meeting. Seconded by Max Flehinger – Unanimously approved.

 

Chairman Goldberg reviewed the TNC Financial Statements as of January 31, 2011

 

Bria Didszun (PTA) and Principal Ibia Gomez of Nestle Ave Elementary School spoke to the committee regarding the funding for a “Duplo” model # 410 duplicating machine for the school, Al Abrams requested from the Budget Committee non Board members if anyone had children or grandchildren attending a LAUSD school or a family member working for LAUSD. Harvey Goldberg stated that it was not necessary that any member answer, but they could if they wanted. The non-Board committee members stated that they had no conflicts. 

A motion was then made by Max Flehinger to approve 50% of the cost up to $2,700. for the purchase of 3 years of supplies and receiving the Duplo 410 duplicator at no additional cost from the Community Projects budget.  Motion seconded by Ken Schwartz. - Goldberg, Flehinger, Schwartz and Wertheim voted in favor and Levi against.  Motion passed.

 

A discussion was held on the request from VANC for the TNC to pay $100. in costs toward its 8th Anniversary Mixer.

A motion to approve $100 from the Outreach budget for the VANC Mixer was made by Evan Levi and seconded by Ken Schwartz. The motion was unanimously approved.

 

 

 

A discussion was held on the request from Elaine Angel (Tarzana Senior Rep) and Phil Merlin of the Reseda Neighborhood Council for the TNC to pay $1,000.in costs toward the 2nd Annual Senior Symposium. A discussion took place regarding the outreach plan for the Symposium within Tarzana. A motion was made by Max Flehinger to table this item to the next Budget meeting and request an outreach plan from the TNC Outreach Committee. Seconded by Ken Schwartz. - Goldberg, Flehinger, Schwartz and Wertheim voted in favor and Levi against.  Motion passed.

 

A discussion was held on the request from Tarzana Elementary School for the TNC to pay $5,000. for a NPG (Neighborhood Purpose Grant) to partially fund the Physical Education program for the balance of the fiscal 2010 –2011 school year.  Lorraine Shust spoke on behalf of Tarzana Elementary School.

 A motion was made by Max Flehinger to table this to the next meeting of the Budget Committee so that additional information can be provided by the school regarding fundraising and funding of the Physical Education program. - Seconded by Evan Levi. The motion was unanimously approved.

 

A discussion was held on the request from for the TNC Energy and Environmental Committee, Joyce Greene spoke on behalf of the committee, requesting $500. to fund a half day workshop seminar on sustainability plus $100. for outreach fliers.

A motion by Harvey Goldberg to fund $600 for half day for seminar and outreach from the Outreach budget. Seconded by Max Flehinger. The motion was unanimously approved.

 

Next meeting of the TNC Budget Committee will be on March 16, 2011
 

Motion to adjourn by Allan Wertheim.  Seconded by Max Flehinger.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:23 PM
